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Now We See Them, Now We Don’t

Willie Chance


I recently moved from one office to another.  Oh, the pleasure of having a larger office!  In the process I had some help to move my stuff.  One helper was a 4-H’er, Rebecca Walker, She was intrigued by my insect collection.  She arranged the vials on my shelf and then put my photo in the center.  This would be okay, but then she put a note on the shelf identifying me as the biggest pest of them all!


She may be right.  Sometimes I am sort of pestiferous.  Also, many of the six legged creatures are not really harmful.  In fact there are some insects we see now and some we don’t.  The unseen pests may be more of a problem than the visible ones.


One highly visible group of insects is the ground nesting bees.  They are generally small (½ to 5/8 inch long) and may be metallic green, black or coppery.


Unlike other bees, they are solitary.  They only live one per nest.  However, there may be many nests in an area.  We may see them zooming over our lawns now.


The female digs a burrow in the ground and provisions it with pollen and lays an egg in the burrow.  The young hatches and feeds through out the summer.  It typically emerges the next year.  


They are usually harmless.  They do not often sting and are not protective of their nests.  Unless they are in a child’s play area, try to ignore them.  They should only be here for a short period of time - several weeks.  If you must treat, use Sevin dust.  Remember though that these are beneficial bees.  They pollinate our fruits and vegetables.


An unseen group of pests concerns me more than these little bees.  Our fruit trees have been blooming.  Soon the curculios will attack our plums and peaches and diseases will attack

our apples and peaches.  Once you have these problems, it is too late to control them.  


Prevent these problems with regular sprays of ‘Home Orchard Spray’ or ‘Home Fruit Tree Spray’.  Sprays can start as early as petal fall - so get busy!  Read and follow all label directions.  Peaches, plums and apples are the ones needing preventative sprays the most.  Other fruits like blueberry, fig, persimmon, pear, muscadine and blackberry will often be okay without spraying.


We know that lady bugs are good bugs.  When they get in the house, they can be aggravating!  We used to recommend sweeping them up and putting them outside. You can also vacuum them up but this kills them.  A retired researcher from the USDA Station in Byron has developed a trap which retails for about $100.00.  Call for more details.


Does it seem like you are outnumbered by insects?  You are!  There are more than 600,000 types.  Thankfully, only about 3% are harmful to plants.  Identify your insect before you spray.  Many are harmless or helpful.    


For more information contact the Houston County Extension Service for help.  You can reach us by E-mail at wchance@uga.edu or find our telephone number under Houston County Government as the Cooperative Extension Service.

